Biography – S (Patchogue, NY)

Saborsky, Gus [dustcart man]

• "No Taint On Him" *Patchogue Advance*, [n.d.] [n.p.]

Sadofsky, **Jerome** [Patchogue Chamber of Commerce vice-president]

- Cozine, Nancy. "Who's Who Among Your Neighbors" Long Island Advance, October 4, 1982: p. 3A
- O'Neill, Kevin. "Resignation Accepted." Long Island Advance, March 18, 1993: p. 5

Sadofsky, Lynn [2004 Emmy Award winner]

 Marquart, Jillian M. "Patchogue Woman Wins Emmy." Long Island Advance, October 7, 2004: p. 7

Salinas, Adolfo [b.1894 car dealer, cowboy]

 Campion, Mary. "Who's Who Among Our Neighbors." Patchogue Advance, October 30, 1936: p. 9

SanDomenico, Carl and Margaret Harahan ['Mayor of Academy Street', oral history tapes]

• Flammer, Joe. "The Mayor Of Academy Street", *Long Island Advance*, November 1, 1990: pp. 2, 14.

Sayers, William A. [1895-1936 Bay Avenue School principal]

• Campion, Mary. "Who's Who Among Our Neighbors." *Patchogue Advance*, October 23, 1936: p. 9

Saxton, Elisha [boatmaker]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Saxton, Elisha" vertical file

Schnetzler, Rudolph [U.S. Cavalryman]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Schnetzler, Rudolph" vertical file

Schoenfeld, August [1899 – 1945]

• Judge August Daniel Schoenfeld, Jr. (FindAGrave.com)

Schoenfeld, Herman [1893 – 1946]

• "Patchogue Leader Killed." New York Times, March 2, 1946: p. 14

Schoenfeld, Richard A. [1925 - 1980 WWII veteran, Brookhaven Memorial Hospital director]

• "Richard A. Schoenfeld, Attorney, Dead At 55." *Long Island Advance*, December 18, 1980

Scott, Thomas J.

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Scott, Thomas J." vertical file

Searing, Corydon V. [owned Mills Bldg 1923 - 1945]

• "Hyman Steiner Buys Mills Building: Central Corner History Recalled." *Patchogue Advance*, August 30, 1945: pp. 1, 2

Sepulveda, Salvatore

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Sepulveda, Salvatore" vertical file

Shaber, Elwood [1916-1993 WWII Coast Guardsman, Iwo Jima]

• Curry, Brian. "Elwood Shaber, N. Patchogue F.D. Honorary Chief" *Long Island Advance*, July 1, 1993: p. 12

Shand, Harvey A. [1909 - 1985 Shands General Store owner]

• "Main Streeter Harvey Shand Dies At 76" Main Street Press, February 7, 1985: p. 7

Shand, James G. [1876 - 1961 and Shand, Mrs. Virginia Dare Shands General Store merchants]

- "Mrs. James G. Shand" New York Times, June 22, 1942: p. 15
- "James G. Shand Dies At Age 85 In Deland, Fla." *Patchogue Advance*, January 26, 1961: p. 1, 6

Shand, Malcolm A. [1904 - 1988 Shands General Store owner]

- "Malcolm A. Shand, 84, Ran General Store In Patchogue Many Years" *Newsday*. January 4, 1989: p. 35
- Maiella. "General Store Owner Malcolm Shand Dies" *Patchogue Medford Record*, January 5, 1989: P. 2A News

Sharp, Edgar A. [real estate agent, bank director, U.S. Congressman]

- Bailey, Bob. "Your First Congressman." Shore Lines, December 1986
- "Edgar A. Sharp An Era Is Passing" *Patchogue Advance*, December 2, 1948: p. 28
- "Death Of Edgar Sharp Saddens Patchogue" *Patchogue Advance*, December 2, 1948: pp. 1, 5
- "Congressman Edgar A. Sharp Has Long Career Of Service To Public." *Patchogue Advance*, December 5, 1946: p. 28
- "Our Ace Supervisor" *Patchogue Advance*, October 16, 1936: p. 17
- "Sharp Elected State Treasurer Of K. of C. By Unanimous Vote" *Patchogue Advance*, June 2, 1931: pp. 1, 4
- Edgar A. Sharp Collection (Digital PML)

See also "Records Of Men From Patchogue And Vicinity Who Took Part In The World War" See also "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Sharp, Edgar A." vertical file

Sharp, William Henry

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Sharp, William Henry" vertical file

Shaw, Frank W.

• "Shaw's Setter, 'Shine' Shines Supreme In 'Possum Hunt On Rose Avenue", *Patchogue Advance*, October 17, 1941: pp. 1, 2

Shaw, William T.

Shepherd, Donald M. [Patchogue Village Trustee]

• Bennett, Ann Becker. "Patchogue's Newest Trustee Is Village's Biggest Proponent." Long Island Advance, November 19, 1987: p. 7

Sheridan, Geraldine [Patchogue Rotary Club president 1995-6]

• "Geraldine 'Geri' Sheridan – New Rotary Club President" *The Tide*, June 29, 1995: p. 3

Siegel, Abie [Blum's owner]

• Fuentes, Nicole. "Iconic Lifelong Patchogeon Dies At 93" *Long Island Advance*, June 29, 2023: p. 12

Siegel, Carrie [owner Richard York Shoes]

• Cozine, Nancy. "Who's Who Among Your Neighbors" *Long Island Advance*, April 19, 1984: p. 2A

Siegel, Robert A. [owner Richard York Shoes]

• Costanza, Frank S. "The Heart And Sole Of Patchogue" *Long Island Advance*, January 4, 2021: p. 14

Silverman, Sis [real estate broker]

 Maniscalco, Diana. "Working Hard For The Money" Patchogue Medford Record, March 9, 1989: p. 8

Simon Family

Simon, Arthur Beatrice Simon, Edith Mandell [evicted gas station owners]

- Kreisler, Barbara. "Simon Property Sold At Auction" *Long Island Advance*, [n.d.] circa 1986: pp. 6, 19
- Smith, Don and Dennis Hevesi "The Past Digs In To Resist The Future In Patchogue" *Newsday*, December 6, 1983: p. 19

Simonson, Rev. William H. [St. Paul's Church Patchogue rector]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Simonson, Rev. William H." vertical file

Sinn Family

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Sinn Family" vertical file

Skelaney, Richard [Patchogue Fire Department, chief hovercraft inventor]

• O'Neill, Kevin. "Patchogue Fireman Designs Ice Rescue Vehicle" *Long Island Advance*, February 10, 1994: pp. 6, 31

Skinner, Al [Down Memory Lane author]

• "Al Skinner Gives Us A New Look At Patchogue Via Memory Lane" *Main Street Press*, January 17, 1990: p. 5

Skinner, James R. [1857 - 1936 insurance agent and politician]

- "James R. Skinner A Sincere American" *Patchogue Advance*, October 16, 1936: p. 49
- "Skinner Honored On 80th Birthday" [*The Argus*?], June 29, 1937: [n.p.]

Sloane, David [attorney]

• "Who's Who In Commercial And Real Estate Attorneys" *Long Island Advance*, January 3, 2013: p. 9

Smith Family (of Patchogue)

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith Family (of Patchogue)" vertical file

Smith, Alvin R.L. [1899 - 1992 Suffolk County and Brookhaven Town Police Assn president]

• "Alvin R.L. Smith 'Smitty The Cop" Long Island Advance, September 10, 1992: p. 14

Smith, Andrew Jackson [1819 - 1913 brother of Ruth Newey Smith]

• "Fortune To Poor" *Patchogue Advance*, January 24, 1913: [n.p.]

Smith, Annanias [accomplished eccentric]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, Annanias" vertical file

Smith, Charles R. [b. 1821 merchant, shipbuilder, lawyer, politician and judge]

• "Charles R. Smith" Portrait and Biographical Record of Suffolk County, (Long Island), New York. New York: Chapman, 1896: pp. 461, 462

Smith, Edwin [1816 - 1900]

• "Funeral Of Edwin Smith" Brooklyn Daily Eagle, October 24, 1900: p. 7

Smith, Elizabeth Mott [1st President of Patchogue-Medford Library]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, Elizabeth Mott" vertical file

Smith "Four Sisters" [Ruth Newey, Charlotte G., Betsey Ann, Augusta J.]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith "Four Sisters" vertical file

Smith, Frederick Bunce

• "Death Of South Side Pilot" Port Jefferson Echo, March 25, 1916: p. 1

Smith, Gardiner C.G. [Ruth Newey Smith's son]

• "Smith Is Competent" Suffolk County News, September 19, 1919: p. 1

Smith, Gilbert Monroe [1843-1940 master shipbuilder]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, Gilbert Monroe" vertical file

Smith, John Roe [1883 tax collector store owner]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, John Roe" vertical file

Smith, Joseph [b. 1915 Lace Mill engineer]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, Joseph" vertical file

Smith, Kenneth R. [WWII flyer]

• "Patchogue Flier Honored" New York Times, July 2, 1918: p. 4

Smith, Oliver Perry [1816-1898 shipbuilder]

• "Oliver Perry Smith" Patchogue Advance, [1898] [n.p.]

Smith, Richard [internationally acclaimed artist]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, Richard" vertical file

Smith, Rene Felice [actress NCIS Los Angeles]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, Rene Felice" vertical file

Smith, Ruth Newey ["Four Sisters"]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, Ruth Newey" vertical file

Smith, Samuel A. [real estate salesman, assessor, Union Savings Bank Trustee]

• "Trustee – Samuel A. Smith" *Patchogue Advance*, April 9, 1953: p. 6

Smith, Samuel N. [poisoning case]

- "The Alleged Wife Poisoning" New York Times, October 26, 1873: p. 8
- "The Patchogue Poisoning Case" New York Times, November 14, 1873: p. 3

Smith, Seba [husband of Elizabeth Oakes-Smith]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, Seba" vertical file

Smith, Hon. Wilmot M. [1852 - 1906 NYS Supreme Court Justice]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Smith, Hon. Wilmot M." vertical file

Snell, Dr. Frank S. [1907-1985 dentist]

• "Dr. Frank Snell, Longtime Dentist, Dies In California" *Main Street Press*, August 1, 1985: p. 7

Stakes, John [WWII Vet, asst VP Union Savings Bank]

• "John Stakes, Retired V.P. Of Union Savings Bank" *Long Island Advance*, September 27, 1990: p. 16

Stannard, Herb [Village Assessor, Village Historian]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Stannard, Herb" vertical file

Staudinger, Eloise [Colony Shop owner]

• Merritt, Jim. "She's Knit Herself Into Long Island History" *Newsday*, August 10, 2008: pp. G2-G3

- "A Patchogue Pat-On-The-Back For Eloise" *Main Street Press*, October 4, 1989: pp. 1, 20
- Cozine, Nancy. "Who's Who Among Your Neighbors" Long Island Advance, November 25, 1982

Steigerwald, Doug [owner Long Island Flower Garden in East Patchogue]

• Bessen, Jeffrey. "2000 Man Of The Year" Long Island Advance, January 11, 2001: p. 6

Steiner, Hyman [purchases Mills Building 1945]

• "Hyman Steiner Buys Mills Building: Central Corner History Recalled" *Patchogue Advance*, August 30, 1945: pp. 1-2

Strohman, Marcus [2009 PMHS baseball pitcher Toronto Blue Jays]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Strohman, Marcus" vertical file

Strybing Family

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Strybing Family" vertical file

Sumner, George Watson [US Navy Rear Admiral]

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Sumner, George Watson" vertical file

Sumner, John [Son of George Watson Sumner]

• "Son Of A Famous Patch. [sic] Resident Dies, Aged 94" Long Island Advance, June 24, 1971: p. 14

Sweeney, John J. "Jack" [Patchogue postmaster]

 Herrmann, Mark. "On The Court Or Off, He's Letter Perfect" Newsday, January 30, 1986: p. 7

Swezey Family (of Patchogue)

See "LI – Patchogue – Biography – Swezey Family (of Patchogue)" vertical file

Swezey, Anne [1924 - 2009 Patchogue historian]

- Biele, Jessie. "A Love Of Patchogue" Long Island Advance, May 21, 2009: pp. 21, 30
- Proven, Patricia. "1999 Woman Of The Year" *Long Island Advance*, January 13, 2001: pp. 3, 29

Swezey, Arthur [1860 – 1954]

- "A.M. Swezey Dies; Founded Store In '94" *Patchogue Advance*, December 2, 1954: pp. 1, 3
- "The Floorwalker At Swezey & Newins" Suffolk County News, December 3, 1954: p. 3
- "A.M. Swezey: A Success Story" *Patchogue Advance*, March 10, 1949: pp. 1, 7

Swezey, Carroll M., Jr. ("Kim")

• "Kim Swezey Is Elected To Union Savings Board" *Long Island Advance*, June 28, 1984: p. 10A

Swezey, Carroll M., Sr. [1900 – 1965]

• "Carroll M. Swezey Dies; Headed Swezey & Newins" *Long Island Advance*, January 28, 1965: pp. 1, 6

Swezey, George [1863 - 1937 mailman]

- "Hit-Run Driver Kills Swezey, Mail Messenger, In East Patchogue" [*The Argus?*], February 16, 1937 [n.p.]
- Hubert, Lily M. "The Whistle Blew But The Little Old Man Was Through" [*The Argus?*] [n.p.]

Swezey, Henrietta Rose [1899 - 1989 Swezey Dept Store chairman]

- Weber, Mary Anne. "Final Tribute To Henrietta Swezey" *Long Island Advance*, April 20, 1989: pp. 1, 47
- "Henrietta Swezey, 90, Headed Stores" Newsday, April 18, 1989: p. 33
- Cozine, Nancy. "Mrs. Swezey's 84th Birthday Marked" *Long Island Advance*, [c. 1983] [n.p.]
- "Lady Of Grace Lady Of Service" Long Island Advance, March 3, 1983: p. 3-A
- Cozine, Nancy. "Who's Who Among Your Neighbors" Long Island Advance, February 10, 1983: p. 3A
- Cozine, Nancy. "A Holiday Visit With Mrs. Henrietta Swezey" *Long Island Advance*, December 16, 1982: p. 4
- "Who's Who Among Our Neighbors" Long Island Advance, July 18, 1946: p. 9

Swezey, Lewis H. [Pvt. First Class, World War I veteran]

- "Dedicating A New Military Headstone" Long Island Advance, May 26, 2022: p. 5
- Records Of Men From Patchogue And Vicinity Who Took Part In The World War [A World War One Veterans' Survey]